MONO COUNTY SERVICE AREA NO. 1

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REGULAR MEETING

2/26/19
Board Members Present:
Denise Perpall, Rick LaBorde, John Connolly, Deb Preschutti; Carlene Millan
Staff:
Marianne O’Connor

Guests:
Fred Stump

MINUTES

John Connolly called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.

PUBLIC COMMENT – None

BOARD MEMBER REPORTS – None
APPROVE MINUTES – Deb Preschutti made a motion to approve the 1/22/19 Regular Board Meeting Minutes.  Rick Laborde seconded the motion and all Board members voted in favor

FINANCIAL REPORT – Marianne reviewed the Financial report for the period ending 1/31/19.  Denise Perpall  made a motion to approve the Financial Report for 1/31/19.  Rick Laborde seconded the motion and all Board members voted in favor.

CROWLEY LAKE COMMUNITY CENTER LANDSCAPE PROJECT – The project will be delayed due to winter snow accumulations

COMMUNITY GARDEN – John commented the garden will depend on construction

SKATE PARK – closed for winter.

COMMUNITY PROGRAMS – Spring classes start 3/1/19.

TENNIS COURTS – John will prepare a plan proposal and submit as a project proposal with the County with the notation that depending on funding this may wait until 2020.
PROJECT PRIORITIES – Rick suggested possibly putting the TV site cleanup on the list, because they will need to be cleaned up before the USFS will renew the lease (for the County).  Fred Stump commented there will be uses for all three sites.  County Counsel has pressed that it is the County’s responsibility to do the cleanup, and CSA1 will pay the cost.  CSA2 has now decided they want out of the TV business too.  They will need to dissolve because all they provide is TV service.  Fred will ask County Counsel if CSA1 needs to get this on the project priority list.  Deb commented that we would like to be informed what the cost of cleanup will be so we can put it in our budget.
BILLS TO BE PAID – Deb Preschutti made a motion to pay the bills as presented.  Denise Perpall seconded the motion and all Board members voted in favor.

COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS – Fred commented he received emails pro and con regarding a dog park in Sunny Slopes and suggested they attend the meeting, but nobody showed up.
NEW BUSINESS FOR NEXT MONTH – Annual Yard Sale and Easter Egg Hunt on 4/20/19.
BUSINESS INITIATED BY BOARD MEMBERS OR SECRETARY – None.
The next regular Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 26, 2019 at 5:30 at the Crowley Lake Community Center, unless posted otherwise.  John and Marianne will be unable to attend due to a conflict with another event.
John Connolly made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Rick Laborde seconded the motion and all Board members voted in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:13 p.m.

